OFFICIAL COORDINATION REQUEST FOR 

NON-ROUTINE OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE

COORDINATION DATE- 17 December 2009
PROJECT- BON BGS Dive Inspection
RESPONSE DATE- 31 December 2009
Description of the problem- The BON BGS needs to be inspected for structural integrity and annual cleaning.  The proposed dates are 13-15 January 2010.  This will coincide with the ROV inspection, which requires reduced flow from the fish units.
Type of outage required- Divers require all but two main units and the fish units be out of service while diving on the BGS.  It is expected Units 12, 18 and F2 would be in service.  
Impact on facility operation- The facility will operate two main units and a fish unit at PH2.  All excess flow would need to go through PH1 or be spilled.
Length of time for repairs- Three days are estimated.  One day for an inspection and two days for any needed repairs.  With the inspection occurring mid in-water work season, if extensive repairs are needed there is still for a contractor to plan and make those repairs.
Expected impacts on fish passage- There should be minimal impacts to fish passage from the BGS dive.  The priority units will still be operating and the fish unit will still provide attraction flow to the fishway.  The DSM2 will still be out of service for winter maintenance.  Impacts resulting from the BGS dive would include pushing migrating juveniles through the PH1 turbines.
The Project has attempted to minimize impacts to the fishways by scheduling the ROV fishway inspection and the BGS dive together.  The impacts on fish passage will be from shutting down the fish units to allow the ROV to maneuver through the fishway.  The BGS dive won’t impact fish passage but will benefit from having the fish units off while divers are in the water.
Comments from agencies

WDFW- I support doing these activities at the same time. Ann E. Stephenson
IDFG- We have no objections.  Russ
Final results
Please email or call with questions or concerns.
Thank you, 

Tammy Mackey

NWP Operations Division Fishery Section

Columbia River Coordination Biologist

541-374-4552 Bonneville Office,
503-961-5733 Blackberry

Tammy.m.mackey@usace.army.mil 

